
Bay Music Boosters Meeting 11/4/2015 

Patrick Murphy, Pres. 

Susan Evans, V.P. 

Carole Lynn Stradtman, Treasurer 

Iris McDonald, Corresponding Sec. 

Julie Harms, Recording Sec. 

Attendance: Darren Allen, BHS; Mark Awad, BMS; Leeann Rohlke, Rockettes, Angie Finicle, uniforms. 

Director’s Reports 

Mr. Allen: Thank you to all volunteers who have made marching band season a success; attendance for 

the Ashland playoff game is 4:45, however there will be no more Marching Band practices; 15 students 

represented Bay High School in the Cleveland Youth Wind Symphony at Severance Hall on Nov. 1; 

symphonic and concert band classes have begun for second quarter; Varsity concert CDs are still 

available for purchase; 11/18 Glenn Wilson, Jazz Baritone Sax player from YSU will offer a clinic to BHS 

Jazz Ensemble and Stage Band from 3:30-5 p.m.;  the Holiday Concert is Dec. 17 at 7 p.m.; student 

carolers will perform district wide on Dec. 18.  

Mr. Awad: Additional thank you for marching band volunteers; thank you to Day for Strings volunteers; 

Dec. 9, 10, 11 the 6th grade caroling ensembles will be videotaped; the BMS Jazz band will have its first 

performance at the Thanksgiving assembly;  BMS Holiday concert on Dec. 16 at 7 p.m. at BHS. 

Mrs. Singler: (reported by Mr. Awad) Thank you for everyone’s support for the Day for Strings program; 

Nov. 11 OMEA Regional Orchestra will have a concert at 2 p.m. at CSU with free admission; Nov. 19th 3A 

orchestra class will have a master class from YSU string faculty and string quartet; Nov. 8 the BHS honors 

quartet will perform at the BVECPTA Holiday Homes Tour; Dec. 15th Orchestra Holiday Concert at 6:30 

p.m. and 8 p.m. , chaperones are needed for the dessert reception; the Chamber Orchestra and the A 

Capella choir will combine to perform “Unto Us a Child is Born” at the Dec. 13 Holiday Concert; 

Orchestra Alumni Dessert-a-Thon Dec. 16 at 7 p.m. at Bob Evans Westlake.  

Mrs. Rohlke:  Thank you to Melissa Moon for filling in while she was out and to the volunteers for a 

great Marching Band season and to Marching Band for providing excellent music for the Rockettes to 

perform to; Rockette’s practices have decreased but still preparing for basketball games and a 

performance with the Cavs.  

President’s Report 

Mr. Murphy: 

• Consider joining the Bay Music Boosters Board – next year many slots open. In addition, uniform 

coordinators will be needed.  



• Spring Booster meetings 1/6, 2/10, 3/2, 4/6, and 5/4. 

• Varsity Concert sales a little less than last year. Any issues with how it was handled? Mr. Allen 

requested that he pass out tickets directly to students and not place them in will call.  

• Trick or Treat at the Track – Thank you to Kathyrn Kerber for setting up the Music Boosters 

table. 

• Thank you to Chris Vargics for all his help with instrument repairs;  Sharon Garner/Julie Harms 

for 3rd qtr. Snacks;  Julie Ware and Peter for chaperone and ladder help; Gina Cummings for 

chairing post game socials; Kathryn Kerber for videotaping. 

 All tux and dresses have been fitted; need to order 12 dresses for Treble Choir.  

 Treasurer will take receipts and issue checks with reimbursement request form. 

 Taxes are filed for an extension. 

 Landmark mulch fundraising earned Boosters $300. 

 All bills for uniforms have been submitted.  

 Holiday decorations for the stage will be put up Nov. 30 after school. 

Committee Report 

Angie Finicle – new uniforms for next year need to be ordered before Christmas;  when uniforms are 

returned this year (pending playoffs) an inventory of needs will be compiled; requests that all incoming 

uniforms have alterations removed and be ready for fittings for next year; tentative uniform return day 

is Nov. 14 from 9-12; need to purchase 40 hats and Dinkle size samples; there is a need for a slightly 

larger, more durable gig bag – possibility of donation; Kathy Reid will manage blazers but there is a need 

for an 8th grade parent assistant. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Mrs. Stradtman: turn in receipts for reimbursements; a copy of the budget is on file. 

Meeting adjourned 7:50 p.m. 

 

 

 


